
Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

 on 4 January 2011. 
Present – Councillors J Dietsch, D Jackson, R Olle, HJ Rodgers, A Schofield & T Wain.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk), Outseats Parish Councillor A Claxton, PC I Richardson & 2 members of the public.
In the absence of Councillor Cartledge, Councillor Rodgers was appointed Chair for the meeting.

Public participation

1. A member of the public wished to make observations about issues surrounding the refurbishment of the pool. He thought that, following the well attended public meeting, the Council should have taken on board offers of help from those present and also considered other options. It was pointed out to him that it had been widely known that the Recreation Committee had been looking into the refurbishment of the pool for well over a year and were willing to accept help. Several options had been considered but most of them were not affordable. By the end of last year it had become clear that repairs to the pool had to be carried out without delay or it would not be able to open in 2011.
2. There was no report from District Councillors. 
3. PC Ian Richardson attended and gave a report. There had been 26 incidents during the past month, mainly relating to the bad weather. There had been very few incidents of anti-social behaviour. Three crimes were reported including one house burglary where access had been gained through an open back door. The police urge all householders to ensure that their doors are locked even when they are in the property.
King George’s Field Trust

1. Total funds stand at approximately £37,100. A donation of £1,000 had been received from the Elsie Lawrence Trust. However the bank returned the cheque, which was re-presented but was again returned. The treasurer is asking the Trustees if they will issue a replacement cheque.
2. There had been no requests for donations.

3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £55.76 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Cartledge, Mander & Shuttleworth.  

2.  Members declaration of interest.

There were no declarations of interest.

3. Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 December were approved. 

4. Planning Applications.
4.1. NP/DDD/1110/1135, Mill Cottage, Mill Lane. Installation of isr source heat pump. This had been considered by the Planning Committee who had no objection.

4.2. NP/DDD/1210/1217, White House Farm, Sheffield Road. Proposed lean-to conservatory extension to dwelling. This application has now been withdrawn.
4.3. NP/DDD/1210/1223, The George Hotel, Main Road. Extension to existing service wing to rear of hotel. West wing to be converted from office to two new hotel suites. The Council had no objection to this proposal.
5. Clerk’s printer. The Council approved the purchase of a new laser printer/scanner/photocopier for the clerk at a cost of approximately £110.
6. Consultations.
6.1. PDNPA public consultation on draft appraisal & proposed small boundary extension to Hathersage Conservation area. The consultation runs from 4 January-11 February. A copy of the appraisal is on the PDNPA website. The clerk also has a copy for viewing. The PDNPA is holding an open event at the Memorial Hall on Wednesday 9 February between 4.00 pm and 7.30 pm to give residents the opportunity to discuss any queries with the Conservation Officers direct. Cllr Olle offered to print copies of the map for councillors, which she will circulate, showing the proposed extension of the boundary.
The Council will formulate a response at the February meeting.
6.2. Consideration of draft PDNPA Planning Guide. Copies had been circulated. Any comments should be sent to the clerk by 27 January.
6.3. Consideration of draft PDNPA Parish Charter. Copies had been circulated. Any comments should be sent to the clerk by 27 January.
6.4. DCC Public Transport Consultation Survey. DCC is currently reviewing its public transport provision and is proposing cuts to bus services. From the consultation document it would appear that bus services to and from the Hope Valley are not at present under threat. The clerk will complete the survey on behalf of the Council emphasising the need to maintain services at the current level and provide an improved service where possible.
6.5. Defra Governance Review – Peak District. Cllr Cartledge has responded on behalf of the Council.  
7. Financial matters.

7.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. 
7.2. Accounts for payment totalling £4,311.82 (including £259.11 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 
7.3. Councillors Rodgers and Jackson were authorised to sign cheques at the February meeting.

7.4. The Council approved the 2011/12 budget and precept presented by the treasurer. The general precept was agreed at £26.000, the swimming pool subsidy at £25,000 (the maximum DDDC will consider) and the playing field maintenance grant at £2,000.
8. Correspondence.
8.1. DALC circular 59/10 had been received giving information on the Localism Bill. A copy has been sent to all councillors.
8.2. The Annual Parish Council Conference takes place on 28 February 2011, 7 pm at Town Hall, Matlock. Anybody wishing to attend should inform the clerk.
9. Village matters.

9.1. DCC has received an application from the owners of Toothill Farm to permanently divert two sections of Hathersage Footpaths 20 & 21 where they pass through the working farmyard. The proposed alternative routes will run slightly to the west and south of the existing rights of way. The Council was in favour of this proposal.
9.2 The Footpaths’ Officer had sent his quarterly report which had been circulated. The clerk was asked to write expressing the Council’s thanks for his hard work.
9.3. Fish & chip van. Consideration of request to park on land in front of Parish Room. 
No further progress has been made since the last meeting. It is believed that Cllr Cartledge has contacted PDNPA for advice. The clerk will follow up.
9.4. Condition of recycling area. Several complaints had been received about the general untidiness around the area especially over the Christmas period when it had not been emptied. The clerk will write to DDDC asking for the area to be cleared more regularly and pointing out that this doesn’t seem to be a problem in other villages. An article will also be placed in the Hathersage News asking people not to leave bags of recycling material on the ground when the containers are full 
10. Recreation Committee. 

10.1. Consideration of application for 2012 Olympics re-locatable pool. The Council agreed that it would be not be practicable for the Hathersage pool because of its size and the lack of a suitable building.
11. Outseats Parish Council.

11.1. Cllr Jackson was appointed representative for the January meeting which takes place on 24 January 

12. The contents of circulation pack were noted as follows:-

Business Link – Cash flow. forecasting & debt management workshops.

PDNPA Star spotting in the Peak District.

PDNPA Information on takeover of Losehill Hall by YHA.

Weekly Rural News Digest.

14. Date of next meeting – 1 February 2011.

15. Other items for information or February’s agenda.

Cllr Rodgers reported that 4 Councillors had been reported to the Standards Board for breaches of the Code of Conduct 3(1) and 3(2) b. The Board is meeting on 11 January to decide whether there is a case to answer. 
The meeting finished at 8.45 pm.
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